
Dear Minister Dijkgraaf and Minister Schouten, 
 

Virtually all local authorities across the Netherlands have excluded students from the energy-
assistance support scheme (energy credit scheme), on the recommendation of the Ministry of Social 
Affairs and Employment. Indeed, the budgets of the local authorities do not account for funds 
allocated to students under this scheme. However, the Gelderland District Court recently ruled that 
students may not legally be excluded from the categorical allocation of the energy-assistance benefit 
(energy credit). The court also found that compensation through individual special assistance 
(bijzondere bijstand) does not constitute a reasonable alternative to this benefit. 

 
As a result of this court ruling, it would appear that local authorities can be held responsible for paying 
compensation to all students in their communities who are living independently. The ramifications of this 
court decision are substantial: in several Dutch university towns, the number of beneficiaries of the 
scheme would more than double as a result. 

 
We would like to take this opportunity to urge you to support students with their energy bills through a 
nationwide compensation system rather than through the existing scheme. 

 
Local councils in a bind 
Local authorities will not receive any funds to support compensation for students and lack the human 
resources to implement this. This means that the work involved in processing and paying these 
applications will come at the expense of other residents and children who require assistance from the 
council. Furthermore, local councils have dedicated so much of their staff resources to processing the 
energy-assistance benefit applications in recent months that this has affected their other duties. One 
consequence of this is that waiting times have increased for residents entitled to special assistance or 
other forms of financial support. 

 
New blow for student generation 
Large numbers of students are feeling the pinch and experiencing the impact of the higher energy 
prices. Not all students can rely on financial assistance from their parents or secure support from 
other sources. As a result, young people, who have already been seriously financially affected in a 
number of ways, are now left to fend for themselves, creating the risk that they will start their adult 
lives with substantial debt. Local authorities lack the financial and human resources required to be 
able to support them because this specific community is virtually unknown to the councils. 

 
Need for a nationwide solution 
We would therefore urge you to come forward with a nationwide solution to compensate those 
students in need of support. We believe a national implementing body, such as DUO, could play a key 
role in this regard, as they have access to relevant data on the student community, including the 
correct bank account details. In other words, this would present a more efficient solution than 
assigning local councils to take on this responsibility individually. It is also pertinent that this 
alternative solution would honour the commitments previously made with councils, as they would be 
able to continue implementing the current scheme. Besides, a nationwide solution would offer local 
authorities the opportunity to keep the focus this autumn on supporting the growing contingent of 
residents at risk of falling into serious financial distress. 
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